
Extract of Val Williams’ Email dated April 5, 2012 re: Update – “Brad’s 
Brook” 

 
 
"Brad's Brook" in the vicinity of the Vineyard Church (Sackville Drive and Millwood Drive 
Area) is located on private property.  The erosion issue is related to watercourse 
alteration which is the responsibility of the Nova Scotia Department of Environment. 
  
Please find attached a letter from Halifax Water to the North West Community Council 
(December 14, 2007) regarding issues associated with the watercourse in this area.   
  
In the fall of 2009, Halifax Water facilitated a site meeting with the local Councillor, staff 
from Halifax Water, Halifax Regional Municipality (HRM), Nova Scotia Department of 
Environment (NSE), and some property owners from Kindling Avenue affected by the 
watercourse alteration.  The outcome of the meeting was for NSE staff to investigate the 
watercourse alteration.  Beyond actions associated with the watercourse, the matter is 
between private property owners.  Halifax Water has no authority or responsibility 
related to the watercourse and private property drainage issues. 
  
This matter should be directed to the Nova Scotia Department of Environment for 
resolution. 
  
Regards, 
  
Val Williams, P. Eng. 
Manager, Asset Management 
Halifax Water - Engineering & IS 
tel. 902 490-6946 
e-mail:   williav@halifaxwater.ca  
 




